## Help wanted to name school

The Halton District School Board (HDSB) is seeking the public's help in naming the new elementary school currently under construction in Milton.

Names can be submitted starting Monday until January 14 at noon. Suggestions forms and boxes will be available at Chris Hadfield Public School, 1114 Woodward Ave., and the Milton Public Library, 43 Bruce St.

Entries may also be faxed to (905) 335-4447, mailed to the

communications department, Halton District School Board, 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, Ont., L7R 3Z2 or submitted through www.hdsb.ca.

"Opening a new school is opportunity to recognize civic contributions of individualism or to commemorate the unique traditions, cultures and history of the community. We look forward to receiving input from the public in determining a name for these new schools," said HDSD Education Director

Dusty Papke. "We hope to have many suggestions to choose from, including submissions from our students."

Participants are asked to include a short rationale for the suggested name and their name and phone number in case clarification is required.

It's expected the board trustees will select a name for the school in February. The new facility, located at 850 Bennett Blvd., is scheduled to open next September.

### Please donate to our Christmas Bureau Fund

Donations are continuing to trickle in for The Champion's Christmas Bureau Fund.

To date, \$3,618 has been collected for the Salvation Army fundraiser, which ensures all local families enjoy a festive Christmas — complete with toys for the kids and Christmas dinner with all the trimmings.

But the challenge isn't over yet, and a

lot more help is needed over the next three weeks if this year's goal of \$30,000 is to be reached.

Donations of any amount are greatly appreciated.

To contribute, please make cheques payable to the Christmas Bureau Fund and drop them off at The Champion office located west of Martin Street at 191 Main St. E.



#### THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF MILTON TTY: 905-878-1657

905-878-7252

Wilton Online

www.milton.ca

#### NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE Fourth Line, Town of Milton At Derry Road and CPR Tracks

Regional Municipality of Halton and the Town of Milton are jointly recommending the temporary closure of Fourth Line in the Town of Milton. Fourth Line is proposed to be closed as of Tuesday, December 7, 2004 at the following locations:

- at Derry Road (Regional Road 7)- north approach of intersection
- north and south of Canadian Pacific Railway crossing (approx. 650 metres south of Main Street, and north of Croft Avenue)

The closure is due to the forthcoming commencement of construction activities in the area, particularly the reconstruction of Derry Road (Regional Road 7) and new sections of James Snow Parkway (Regional Road 4).

Northbound and southbound through traffic will be directed to use Thompson Road as a detour route. Local residents will use the signalized intersections at Trudeau Drive or James Snow Parkway to access the residential areas north of Derry Road. Warning and detour signs will be provided.

On December 6, 2004 beginning at 7:30 p.m., Town of Milton Council will be considering the by-law and staff report regarding the closure of Fourth Line. At this meeting, any person with unresolved concerns regarding the temporary closure may present their concerns. Persons wishing to be heard must notify the Clerk's Department in writing, no later than Monday December 6, 2004 at 10:00 a.m.

Information requests or questions may be directed to:

Mr. Edward Soldo, P. Eng. Manager, Transportation Services Regional Municipality of Halton 1151 Bronte Road Oakville, Ontario L6M 3L1

Phone: 905 825-6000, ext. 7475 Toll Free: 1-866-442-5866 (1-866-4HALTON)

Fax: Email:

905 825-8822 soldoe@region.halton.on.ca Mr. M. Paul Cripps, P. Eng. Director of Engineering Services Town of Milton 43 Brown Street Milton, Ontario L9T 5H2

905 878-7252, ext. 2501 Phone: 905 876-5029

Email:

paul.cripps@milton.ca

This Notice first issued on November 23, 2004.

# Main St Detour Route Road Closed Road Closed Derry Rd (Reg Rd 7) Detour Route

#### BOARD OF MANAGEMENT FOR THE DOWNTOWN BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA (DBIA) GET INVOLVED, SHARE YOUR IDEAS

The Town of Milton invites you to help make decisions and provide input as part of the Board of Management for the Downtown Business Improvement Area (D.B.I.A.) for a term ending with the term of Council.

The mandate of the Board of Management for the Downtown Business Improvement Area as established by Milton Council, in accordance with By-law No. 112-77, is for the improvement, beautification and maintenance of municipally-owned lands, buildings and structures in the area designated as the Downtown Business Improvement Area and to promote the designated area as a business or shopping area.

The successful applicant must be a resident of Milton, or an owner or tenant of land in the municipality, or the spouse of such an owner or tenant, or employee of a business located in the municipality or student attending a school located in the Town of Milton and must be a minimum of eighteen years of age on the date of appointment.

To qualify to sit as a Member on the Board of the D.B.I.A., the member shall be assessed for business assessment in respect of land in the Improvement Area, or nominees of Corporations so assessed.

Members Needed: 1 Citizen

Contact: Grace Saunders, Secretary - 905-876-2773

Application forms are available on our website www.milton.ca or from the Office of the Town Clerk, Town of Milton, 43 Brown Street, Milton, ON, L9T 5H2 between 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.

Completed application forms must be received at the Office of the Town Clerk no later than December 15, 2004 at 4:30 p.m.

Only qualified applicants will be contacted.

Troy McHarg, Town Clerk

#### NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING OF COUNCIL Proposed User Fee By-Law

On Monday, December 6, 2004 the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Milton will hold a statutory public meeting, pursuant to Section 150 of the Municipal Act, Part XII of the Municipal Act, Section 69 of the Planning Act and Bill 124, Building Code Act to present and obtain public input on the Town's proposed User Fee By-law.

All interested individuals are invited to attend this Public Meeting of Council and make representations relating to the proposed bylaw. The meeting is to be held as follows:

Date: Time:

Monday, December 6, 2004 7:30 p.m.

Location:

Council Chambers, Town Hall

43 Brown Street, Milton, ON

In order that sufficient information is made available to the public, copies of the proposed by-law are being made available as of Friday, December 3, 2004 from the Corporate Services Department at Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, and will also be available on-line at www.milton.ca under "User Fees" in the Optional Search Box.

Interested persons may express their comments at the Public Meeting or in writing, addressed to Sheryl Hill, Manager, Finance, Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, Milton, ON L9T 5H2 prior to Monday, December 13, 2004.